
Agreed Report of the Board of Management 15-6-21 
 

• The Board would like to thank the Teaching staff and all Ancillary staff for their huge 

efforts throughout what has been an extremely difficult year. A huge amount of work 

went on before and during the year to ensure that school life ran as smoothly as possible 

in difficult circumstances and every member of the St. Mary’s staff did their part to 

ensure this happened. 

 

• The Board acknowledges the enormous contribution of school Chaplain Fr. Keane and his 

positive impact on spirituality and wellbeing in the school. 

 

• The Board would like to congratulate and thank: 

o The ‘Covent Cowgirls’; Sinead Creedon, Abigail Kelleher, Siobhan O’Leary and 

Aoife Downey and their teacher Ms. Foley for reaching the final of the Aberdeen 

Angus Competition. 

o Cara Moloney and Anna O’Mahony took part in the Gael Linn Public Speaking 

Final live on Youtube and Facebook. This was a huge achievement with two of 

the sixteen finalists coming from St. Mary’s. Thanks to Ms. Queally for her 

tremendous work in getting the girls to such a high standard. 

o The Student Council for organising the Darkness into Light walk in aid of Pieta 

House. 

o Lara O’Sullivan on reaching the National final of the European Youth Parliament 

and putting in an excellent performance.  

o Laoise O’Sullivan, Oliwia Sobol, Emer O’Connor and Nicole McCarthy who had 

work published in the most recent edition of the Cloyne Dioscesan Magazine. 

 

• The School Calendar and Croke Park Staff Meeting hours for 2021/22 were approved. 

 

• The Board approved the budget for Summer works. 

 

• The Board decided that the services of an engineer should be engaged to address safety 

issues in the PE Hall. 

 

• The Board adopted an amendment to the Code of Behaviour. 

 

• The Board would like to wish the Leaving Cert students of 2021 the very best with their 

remaining exams and wish the school community an enjoyable Summer.  

 


